The Manistee County Democratic Party March Chairs Report

The Manistee County Democratic Party (MCDP) held a strategic planning session on January 14, 2023, that was attended by 26 members who invested their time, energy, and expertise from 10am to 4pm to develop a viable action plan for the 2023-2024 election cycle.  We have a solid foundation of community involvement and activism.  We will be laser focused on recruiting and supporting down ballot candidates for all seats.  We have a solid financial base and are in the process of our annual membership donation drive that has already achieved over 50% of our 2023 fundraising goal.  
We are continuing our monthly Op-Ed published in the local paper that is focused on what it means to be a Democrat in Manistee County.  We are also providing a cadre of volunteers who proudly wear their blue Manistee Dems caps and T-shirts to help distribute over 15,000 lbs. of food each month to food insecure residents in Manistee County from the Feeding America food truck.  
Our January membership information meeting was held on January 19. 2023 (all our monthly meetings are held on the third Thursday at 7PM in the West Shore Community College building on River Street in Manistee).  Our featured speakers were Gini Pelton, a Manistee area real estate agent and Tracy Davis, Manistee County Leader for Housing North.  They provided outstanding information on the shortage affordable/work force housing in our county and helped us to understand the facts that will enable our members to call BS on the lies and misinformation that the local MAGA cult is spreading about housing issues.  
Our February meeting was held in support of the Manistee Area Racial Justice and Diversity Initiative (MARJDI) which hosted a concert at the Ramsdell Regional Center for the Arts featuring Crys Matthews, a renowned singer/songwriter focused on racial justice issues.  Many of our members are also members of MARJDI who also sponsored an African American art exhibit featuring Idlewild-The Black Eden during Black History Month.  
Our March meeting will be held on Thursday March 16, 2023, and will feature a presentation by Marc Miller, Manistee County Chamber of Commerce Director of Economic Development.  Marc will update us on several projects currently in progress and some that are pending that will add good paying jobs in Manistee County.  
The MCDP is actively engaged in planning the 2023 Great Lakes Environmental Festival to be held in Manistee on Friday April 21 and Saturday April 22, 2023 (Earth Day).  We have 12 subject matter experts in climate and environmental science that are scheduled to deliver lectures.  We will be featuring student produced videos on sustainability projects and ideas.  We will also hold an Environmental Expo from 10am to 3pm on Saturday April 22nd featuring booths and information tables manned by regional environmental and climate change activist organizations. 
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